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Already?
    I can’t quite believe this is the July to
September issue of  our Newsletter –
September in sight already? 
    It also means that in the coming
months I will be booking speakers to
give us their talks in 2018. Everyone
loves visiting Slimbridge Dowsers, we
are famous for our welcome.
    I have accumulated several possible
future speakers throughout this year –
SDG members are always open to new
ideas, concepts and suggestions, so if
you have a favourite speaker, an idea
for a field trip or an appropriate work-
shop for us, please let Trish know. 

Protecting and Cleansing 
    We are all taught from Day One to
protect ourselves before dowsing
anything, particularly on field trips to
burial sites, plague pits and similar.
    Rob Gerrish has suggested that there
is a further dimension to this, and
writes as follows: ‘I am constantly
learning in my dowsing experiences
and thought this worth sharing.

    ‘Through my reading, I have picked
up an additional step to add to our list
of  things we do before and after
dowsing. The cleansing step is taken to
remove any psychic energies or entities
that may have affected or attached to
us during our dowsing.
    To do this you simply state ‘Please
cleanse me’ whilst holding rod or pen-
dulum; the pendulum stops spinning
when completed and the rods move
position when done.
    I tried this out myself  after doing a
bit of  simple dowsing by asking the
question at the end of  it, ‘Do I need
cleansing?’ and it responded Yes!
    After doing this simple cleansing
procedure, the response changed to No.
    I read that when doing dowsing in a
room or hall, you should always cleanse
the room afterwards so as not to incon-
venience the people using it next.
Simply saying ‘Please cleanse the room’
works.’ Rob Gerrish

Belas Knap Field Trip
Please see back page to book your seat.
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Saturday 23rd September Field Trip to Belas Knap  
with Elizabeth Poraj-Wilczynska as our Guide. 

Don’t forget you can see reports of  most of  our talks on our website.
This Rabbit Is Constipated and It’s Around Here Somewhere now sold out.

I'm not strange, weird, off, nor crazy, 
my reality is just different from yours.

The Cheshire Cat, Alice in Wonderland 
by Lewis Carroll, 1865

   We will leave Kingshill House by minibus at
11 a.m., leaving our cars in the car park. Please
bring a packed lunch, which we will eat on arrival,
hopefully at the Belas Knap site after a short
climb, weather permitting. After Liz’s tour, we will
depart at around 4 p.m. so you will have time for
your own dowsing and contemplation of  the site.
   Liz says, ‘This field trip will be about sensory
archaeology and how we can use our senses to
understand new information about habitation and use. We
will be dowsing for hidden archaeological features, water lines
and earth energies. Why did the Neolithic people choose this
spot to build a tomb for their dead and honour their ancestors
here? Ghost stories, folklore and the mystery of  the portal skull
will all be revealed on this extraordinary exploration.’
   Please note that the walk to the barrow is up hill and will take approximately  
25 minutes at a slowish pace. Please bring wet weather gear and stout foot wear.
   Liz Poraj-Wilczynska is an artist and archaeographer, an excellent guide, and has
spent many years investigating Belas Knap long barrow and the landscape around it. 
You may have seen her talking about it on TV.
   Payment to Liz is £15 on the day. Please book the minibus in advance,
cost £13, with Barbara Davis. Members living nearer the long barrow are welcome to
travel there direct, but please let Barbara know in advance. Parking is limited.

Pleasebook your seat on the minibus asap!
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Saturday 22nd July Leylines, Templars and Destiny Amid our
England Landscape with Mark Herbert*

    Is it possible for soul relationships to be expressed as precise
geometrical alignments along etheric pathways over the Earth’s
surface? Is it feasible that the same soul associations can be 
depicted in sacred geometry upon the celestial sphere? 
    How does this relate to Soul Geomancy and Natal Time
Resonance? What could any of  these novel philosophies have in
common with Midsummer’s Day, or the Cross of  Light or the
Knights Templar?
    In an illustrated presentation covering the comprehensive
observations, insights and analyses from his own spiritual journey,
Mark Herbert – Earth Sensitive, Ley-man and Astrosopher,

explores and interprets his findings to discover Soul Heritage, and makes a compelling, true life
case for the pre-natal intelligence of  the soul and its post-natal spiritual guidance.
www.midsummersearthhealing.co.uk/index.php

Thursday 13th July 
Numerology Workshop
with Sonia Ducie Dip.CSN.AIN*
    Numerology connects us to soul – that infinite source of  love and
light where all truth prevails. By exploring our Numerology chart 
(Date of  Birth and names) and by connecting with intuition, we can
discover important messages and gain deep insights into our makeup.
The whole world is based on number and rhythm, and we can also
apply Numerology to all aspects of  life.
    At this workshop we will apply numerology to your Birth Chart 
to identify key strengths and challenges, hidden potential and gifts;
expand your awareness of  intuition, and tap into the hidden creative potential for soul healing and
transformation. You will also focus on one key area of  your life that particularly needs addressing in
order to gain clarity.
    Sonia Ducie is a teacher with the Connaissance School and author of  12 books on Numerology.
She has been working with individuals and businesses for more than 23 years.

Slimbridge Dowsing Group Programme
July to September 2017

Pub lunch and chat at the Old Spot after every Saturday meeting.

Meetings take place Kingshill House, Dursley on the second 
Thursday 1.45 for 2.30pm and fourth Saturday 9.45 am for 10.30 am

* visiting speaker

Barry writes, ‘Last year John Wilson-Smith and
I investigated some crop marks in one of  Keith’s fields.
By dowsing, we found indications of  two Roman
posting houses, one around AD 200 and one later. We
got some detail on the later one, and I subsequently
wrote it up for the April issue of  Dowsing Today. 
  This time I want to get more detail on the AD 200
building, and attempt to find its predecessor that we
believe may be nearby.

Directions: Take the turning to Frampton on Severn from the A38. Follow the Perry Way to
Frampton, village green and Bell Inn on left. Cross canal via swing bridge, take left turn as you
leave bridge. Continue to Arlingham, see Red Lion pub, turn left into Church Road. Pass church
on right, take first turning left (Pound Lane). Go slow – a bit potholey. After half  a mile the road
forks, see field gate between the two roads, which leads up a tree-lined track. Hopefully Keith will
leave gate unlocked so park under trees. It’s a short walk to the posting house site.   
Meet for briefing at 10.30 a.m. under trees. We should enjoy a good dowsing session before

returning to the Red Lion for lunch (and loos – NO LOOS on site!). Bring sandwiches if
you prefer. Optional return to site for 2 p.m. afternoon session for those who have the stamina.

Thursday 10th August Dowsing for Post Houses at Keith’s farm 
with Barry Goldring 

Thursday 3rd August Spirit of  Awen Festival
Spirit of  Awen Festival at West End Farm, Arlingham. SDG Members welcome today only for a
£15 day ticket. See page 8 of  April–June Newsletter for full details. Names to Trish please.

Saturday 26th August Bank Holiday Weekend – NO MEETING
Thursday 14th September Neuro Linguistic Programming & Health
with Mandy Bennett*
    NLP (Neuro Linguistic Programming) is concerned with the
study of  how each of  us experiences our world. It may come as a
surprise to discover that we each experience the world differently,
depending on many factors including our preferred senses, belief
systems, previous life experiences and current expectations. To a large
degree, we make our world, and how we do this can have a huge
impact – positive or negative – on our health and wellbeing.
    Mandy will show how we can use insights and techniques of  NLP to become more self-aware,
and (if  you choose), improve your health and wellbeing. 
    Mandy is a Professional Health Dowser, NLP Master Practitioner, and therapist. She is a
long-standing Member of  the BSD, and Chairman of  the Somerset Dowsers.
Please see overleaf  for details of  our field trip to Belas Knap on
Saturday 23rd September. Book early for a seat on the minibus.


